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IVC Writing Center

LA 103

Daniel de Roulet, Ph.D., Director

Beth Sanchez, Center Technician 

RE:  Fall Semester 2017

Dear WR 1, WR 2 and WR 302 students,

As you prepare your courses for the fall semester, please consider the following instructions and standards for the IVC Writing Center.

1. Student Requirements:  

· All students enrolled in WR 1, WR 2, and WR 302 may enroll in a Writing Conference section.  These sections are 0.5 credit hours; WR 181 is the conference course for all WR 1 and WR 302 students, while WR 182 is the conference course for all WR 2 students.  

· Students must log in at least 24 hours of time in the Writing Center before noon, December 18, 2017.  Students may spend as much time as they would like over those 24 hours in the Writing Center.

· Students who do not meet this requirement will receive a “no pass” for their Writing Conference course.  This appears on their transcript.

2. Student Work in the Writing Center:  During their time spent in the Writing Center, students may engage in the following kinds of work:

a. Informal conferences:  Students may request an informal conference with a Writing Center instructor concerning any work for their writing composition class.  Informal conferences are usually about 10 - 15 minutes long.  Students must sign up on for in informal conference when they sign in upon entering the Writing Center.  Informal conferences count toward the 24-hour requirement.

b. Responses to readings assigned in WR 1, WR 2, or WR 302:  Students may bring in assigned readings and reading questions or exercises and work on these as part of fulfilling their 24-hour requirement.

c. Prewriting, drafting, revision or assignment clarification work for their WR 1, WR 2, or WR 302 essay assignments:  Students may bring in their essay assignment sheets and any assignments for prewriting, drafting and revision, and may work on these as part of fulfilling their 24-hour requirement.

d. Grammar assignments:  Students may bring work on grammar exercises assigned to them by their WR 1, WR 2, or WR 302 instructors as part of fulfilling their 24-hour requirement.

e. Other academic work:  Students may use the Writing Center to work on academic assignments for other IVC courses as space allows in order to fulfill their 24-hour requirement.  During busier times of the semester (especially the weeks around midterms and finals), students who are not working on WR 1, WR 2, or WR 302 assignments may be asked to make space for students who need to fulfill Writing Conference requirements.

3. Writing Center Hours:  The Writing Center is open, beginning August 21 and ending December 18 at noon, from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday and from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Friday.

4. Expectations for Students:  Students are expected to be quiet and courteous during the time they spend in the Writing Center.  Students who do not do this will be asked to leave, and their behavior will be reported to their WR 1, WR 2, or WR 302 instructor.  Egregious violations of these conduct expectations will be reported to the Dean of Students via an incident report.
5. Student progress reports:  Near the midpoint of the semester, the Writing Center staff will send all writing composition instructors a report on their students’ progress in fulfilling their 24-hour minimum requirement and their formal conferences requirement.  
We look forward to serving you during the semester.  

Daniel de Roulet and Beth Sanchez
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